From: Moran, Susan (DCH)

Sent: Monday, September 28, 2015 4:04 PM
To: Wells, Eden (DCH)

Subject: Re: Update on Flint Lead activities
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Thanks Eden, it certainly sounds as if team is mobilized and pushing forward, very glad data issues are at forefront.
Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 28, 2015, at 1:55 PM, Wells, Eden (DCH) <WellsE3@michigan.gov> wrote:

Hi Sue,

OK, well, it looks like a number of things are moving forward. First is that there will likely be a large press
conference with Nick, Wyant, Gov’s rep, Mayor and LHD reps on Thursday or Friday. The assignments
per Nick have been meted out to MDEQ or MDHHS as appropriate.

e Corinne leads the EHS tox and Lead Epi teams who are looking at the Hurley and VT data, as well
as re-analyzing all of the data we have on a zipcode basis. Major concern for Geralyn et al is that
we can still state that there is a seasonal affect, which | have reassured them there is; the
guestion is whether the increases in BLL are truly increases after the change in water source. We
hope to get some answers within the next day---high urgency due to risk communication issues.

e Rashmiis working to see if there is any way to get formula to the Flint area and who would
cover (USDA still not being definitive).

e | am working to get a UMSPH rep to sit on the Mayor’s Technical Advisory group in Flint per Dan
Wyant's request.

That is it for now- Nick very much wants to get any input if any action is identified that needs his
response on behalf of MDHHS.

Eden

Eden V. Wells, MD, MPH, FACPM

Chief Medical Executive

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services
201 Townsend St., 5™ Floor CVB

Lansing, M1 48913



